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Dear parents:  ….  An amazing Advent Concert last night that featured the very best of our school 
community. Some awe inspiring moments and a joy to the world. The children brought light into our lives with 
their finale. I felt very proud of the school last night. I would like to thank my staff who turned up to support last 
night in such large numbers. I am blessed in being able to visit and inspect schools all over London and believe me 
we have a wonderful staff. This week was the busiest week of the year for me with commitments and next week is 
the busiest for the school with nativity plays, music and costumes. All welcome to come along as we get into the 
spirit of Christmas. Special thanks to Ms Lauren Dyer this week for her music and choreography.

and finally  .. school looking wonderfully festive and seasonal with the main hall being prepped for two plays next 
week. Staff do work really hard to make the school look special at Christmas. I feel blessed with the staff I have.

School news this week !!!…. 
Monday ….. 10.15am lighting of the Advent Wreath

Tuesday ..  School Nurse & Dentist 9.00am

Thursday … Junior Advent / Christmas Carol Concert 
in our church at 7.00pm. Biggest turn out in a long time.

pics of the week .. ..  our Advent concert  / percussion, all of Key Stage 2 singing up, 
the boys in the band, angels, a happy Ms Dyer and Fr Derek’s final blessing.

School news next week !!!…. it’s busy 
Monday ….. 10.00am Dress rehearsal EYFS

Tuesday ..  Christmas Jumper Day CAFOD minimum £1 
donation.

10.00am EYFS Christmas Celebration

Parents Association Christmas Fair 3.30 - 5.30pm main hall.

Wednesday - Flu Immunisation (Reception - Year 4)

Thursday …10.00am Dress rehearsal Y1 and Y2

Drama Club Show P’Zazz after school.

Friday …. Infant Nativity 2.00pm all welcome

Staff Christmas celebration 7.00pm till late.

Free Christmas Tree !!!…. 
Very happy to promote Christmas Forest at this time of 
year. Today we collected a lovely free specimen from the 
Christmas Forest in Stoke Newington. They plant a tree 
in Africa for every one you buy. Another one on St Paul’s 
Road outside the Alwyne Pub.


